

Town Newsletter

Town Office: 326 Main Street

Phone: 306-272-3359

2020 Audited Financial Statements:

Pursuant to Section 185(1) of the Municipalities Act, the Town of Foam Lake's 2020 audited financial statements are available for viewing at the Town Office or online at www.foamlake.com

Congratulations to the Class of 2021!

The Mayor, Council and Staff of the Town of Foam Lake extends best wishes to you in this exciting time in your lives. A graduation parade will take place in town on June 25th at 5:00 p.m. Come out to celebrate the graduates from afar!

Taxes:

2021 Tax Notices have been mailed! A 3% discount on the municipal portion of taxes is available until July 31, 2021. Questions or concerns about property taxes must be directed to the Town Office. Due to COVID-19, Council decided that a tax increase in 2020 would not be appropriate, and because of this, 2021 residential taxes will see a 4.29% increase. On average, residential taxes will increase \$59.00 per property. Commercial properties have changed from from 100% taxable to 85% taxable, which averages to a -3.25%, or a \$152.00 decrease per property for commercial taxes in 2021.

Building Season:

Most construction requires a permit! Forms and permit information can be found on our website under the Doing Business tab. Please contact the Town Office with questions!

Trees:

Trees overhanging streets, sidewalks, and back alleys must be trimmed. Failure to do so may result in custom work charges.

Branches can be taken to the Transfer Station free of charge Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Did you know...?

Meeting minutes, agendas, budgets, and capital project information are available to the public, and individuals are encouraged to direct inquiries about this information to the Town Office!

Water Park:

As of June 1, 2021, the Foam Lake Water Park is fully paid off! Thank you to the community for supporting fundraising initiatives that helped pay for this beautiful facility.

Combine Lotto:

Combine lotto tickets are selling quickly! To buy your ticket please call 1-888-453-1998 or (306) 272-3714

Summer 2021

Capital Projects:

A number of capital projects are scheduled for 2021! Some projects are preventative maintenance, others help to beautify the community, and some provide services for and from the town.

A few capital projects that you can expect to see this summer:

- Northside playground equipment upgrade
- Additional paving at the Foam Lake Water Park
- Marsh repair work trails and signage
- Decommissioning of the landfill
- Main Street water line replacement & paving

Foam Lake Water Park:

The Foam Lake Water Park is open, and capacity is at 60 people! With COVID regulations in place, be sure to check out their Facebook page for daily updates with rules, swim times, and other details!

Leisure Services:

Foam Lake & District Leisure Services Summer Recreation Program is a combination of drop off and in person events! The Summer 2021 program will focus on kids ages 5-12, as well as fun for everyone! Registration is necessary.

June is Parks and Rec Month! Our Leisure Services team has a month full of activities planned! Check out their Facebook page @SUMMER2021 for details and updates!

Thank-you Foam Lake!

For the past 18-months, our community has been dealing with the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic. Thank you to everyone for doing your part in following Government protocols. Having services cut or diminished provided us all with a better appreciation for what we do have. Our community has proven that we are stronger together. Thank you Foam Lake!